WOMEN’S CAROLINAS GOLF ASSOCIATION
FALL BOARD MEETING
OCTOBER 8, 2003
PEBBLE CREEK CLUB
 
 IN ATTENDANCE:  Carrel Westlake, Linda Miller, Chris Shadoan, Lynlee Long, Anne Kirlis, Debbie Shetterly, Barbara Kuhn, Marijane Boyle, Mary Chamberlin, Frankie Garber, Diana Saine, Vicki DiSantis, Nancy Mayer

 The meeting was called to order by President, Genon Krivohlavek at 10:45 am.

 Genon welcomed all board members, introducing the new Member-at-Large, Mary Chamberlin, from Rock Hill, SC.

 MINUTES of the last meeting were read and approved as corrected.

 TREASURER’S REPORT: See report.  Vicki moved to eliminate the Junior Girls’ savings account, since the bank is going to start taking out money, due to inactivity, and put the funds into the Junior Girls’ checking account, seconded by Mary Chamberlin.  After discussion concerning reserve for emergencies, the motion carried.

Frankie will check into the 501C3 this winter.

Marijane Boyle asked who is monitoring the website costs. It was decided that Lynlee will keep tabs on this, and she will approve costs.

Frankie has billed for club memberships, and will send out bills for individual memberships.

 VICE PRESIDENT Lynlee Long asked for suggestions for a site for the 2005 Championship in North Carolina. Debbie suggested Oak Valley.

In 2006, Sea Pines may be interested, and Frankie suggested Mount Vintage.

 JUNIOR GIRLS-- See report.  Vicki DiSantis thanked Diana Saine for getting Columbia CC, and for all her help during the tournament.  

Four girls shot 76:  the finals came to the top NC against the top SC player.  

There is more in the accounts this year because Vicki is trying to build the treasury for the 50th in two years. 

Pebble Creek will be hosting the Junior Boys’ next year, and Vicki would like to have the Twin States somewhere in the Greenville area the last week of July.

Diana commented, and all agreed, how lucky we have been to have Vicki and Lynlee to do the junior tournaments.

 TEAM MATCHES:  See report. Debbie reported, in the absence of Karen, how well the players were treated at Stonewall Resort in West Virginia.  It was hard to field a team this year for various reasons, and the Carolinas lost 47-52.

Berkley Hall, in Bluffton, SC will host next year.

 2003 CHAMPIONSHIP -- Marijane reported that this was the first year the fees were split, and it worked out very well.  She suggested getting e-mail addresses for notification.

 2004 CHAMPIONSHIP: To be held Tuesday through Thursday, May 4-6, 2004.  Practice round May 3; banquet May 4, at the Phoenix Inn, The Palms restaurant.

 COURSE SETUP

#1—red          274 yds.

#2--             434  “

#3—            319

#4—white          354

#5--             106

#6                484

#7                324

#8                153  could be moved up

#9                359

#10              280

#11              430

#12              326

#13              324    

#14              126

#15              379/335 in bad weather

#16              320

#17              150

#18              460 (move up if wet)

                  5602

Chris asked whether we can all tee off from #1, since it’s a problem getting players to #10. After discussion, this was approved. 

 

TOURNAMENT GUIDELINES
After much discussion, Genon asked whether everyone would agree that Marijane, Chris, Linda, Lynlee and herself go over the proposed guidelines, and settle on some which we can agree will be workable.   All agreed to this.

OLD BUSINESS  Debbie discussed the website:  wcgagolf.org.  Password-username:  (boardmember) on the official use button.

The purposes:  Each board member can post her report, so we can each bring copies, saving the board members from making them.  (eg. club list, minutes, reports)

Minutes still need to be e-mailed to everyone.

BYLAWS--  Lynlee announced two changes not in our copies, updated April 30, 2003:  

1.Secretary approves admission (Art. III, Section 2) 

2.Fiscal year ends May 31 (Art. VII, Section 3)

   NEW BUSINESS
Chris asked whether we have our own set of tee markers.  Linda moved that we purchase tee markers, and will e-mail cost to everyone for approval.  Seconded by Chris. 

 The next meeting will be at Pebble Creek April 1, 2004.

 Vicki moved that the meeting be adjourned, seconded by Chris. Upon approval, the meeting was adjourned at 2:20pm.

 

Respectfully submitted, 

  

Carrel Westlake, Secretary
